
PUBLIC NOTICE OF 
AVAILABILITY OF 
SUBMISSIONS 

AND RIGHT TO MAKE FURTHER 
SUBMISSION

1.	 On 28 November 2014 the Christchurch City Council 
publicly notified a plan change request by Memorial 
Avenue Investments Limited that seeks to rezone 
approximately 24.55 hectares of land bounded by 
Memorial Avenue, Russley Road and Avonhead 
Road to Industrial Park Zone (Memorial Avenue).

2.	 The period for making submissions on this proposal 
closed on 30 January 2015 and the submissions 
received were published on 16 February 2015 apart 
from submissions by:  
•	 Barrie Symon
•	 Jeff and Sandra Walker
•	 Tim Hunter.

3.	 The submissions of Barrie Symon, Jeff and Sandra 
Walker, and Tim Hunter may be inspected during 
normal office hours at any of the Council’s Service 
Centre offices and libraries. For details of your 
nearest service centre or library please telephone 
941 8999. The submissions may also be viewed on-line 
at www.ccc.govt.nz/planchangerequests  

4.	 The following persons may make a further 
submission on the submissions made by Barrie 
Symon, Jeff and Sandra Walker, and Tim Hunter:
• 	 The Minister for Canterbury Earthquake Recovery 

and the Minister for the Environment.
• 	 Any person representing a relevant aspect of the 

public interest.
• 	 Any person that has an interest in the proposal 

greater than the interest that the general public 
has.

• 	 Christchurch City Council.

5.	 Any further submission must be limited to a matter 
in support of, or in opposition to the submission 
made by Barrie Symon, Jeff and Sandra Walker, or 
Tim Hunter and must state whether or not you wish 
to be heard.

6.	 Further submissions must be served on the 
Christchurch City Council. A copy must also be 
served by the further submitter on Barrie Symon, 
Jeff and Sandra Walker, or Tim Hunter within five 
working days after the further submission is served 
on the Christchurch City Council.

7.	 To make a further submission, send or deliver 
a written submission in the prescribed form to 
Christchurch City Council at:
District Plan Further Submissions   
Christchurch City Council
PO Box 73001
Christchurch 8154
or
Christchurch City Council Reception
Ground Floor
53 Hereford Street
Christchurch
or
e-mail a submission on the prescribed form to 
dpreview@ccc.govt.nz  
or
use the online form at 	
www.ccc.govt.nz/planchangerequests 

8.	 Further submission forms are available at all Council 
Service Centre Offices and Libraries.

9.	 The period for making further submissions 
on the submissions by Barrie Symon, Jeff and 	
Sandra Walker, and Tim Hunter closes on 
Wednesday, 11 March 2015.

10.	 The Christchurch City Council will publish 
any further submissions received in response 
to the submissions by Barrie Symon, 	
Jeff and Sandra Walker, and Tim Hunter at 	
www.ccc.govt.nz/planchangerequests  no later than 
10 working days after the closing date for further 
submissions.

Date: 25 February 2015.

Michael Theelen	
CHIEF PLANNING OFFICER	

CHRISTCHURCH CITY COUNCIL


